Stanley M. Makuch

BARRISTER AND SOLICITOR
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tel: 647-388-9192
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November 17, 2016

Ms. Kirsten Walli,
Board Secretary,
Ontario energy Board
Suite 2700

2300 Yonge St.
Toronto ON

M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli, Re: Board File No. EB-2016-0276, Hydro One Networks Inc. MAAD S86
to Purchase all issued and outstanding shares of Orillia Power
Corporation

| represent Mr. Kehoe and the Orillia Water Light and PowerCommission
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and all parties that my clients will be interveners in the application.

The reasons for their request and status are as follows:

1. The Orillia Power Distribution Corporation does not own the distribution system which is the
subject of the application.

2. The distribution system is owned by the Orillia Water Light and Power Commission, ( the
Commission) which was not legally dissolved by the City of Orillia and which, thus, continues 1o
own the distribution system.

4. The Commission has authorized this intervention in these proceedings.

3. Mr. Kehoe, vice-chair of the the Orillia Water Light and Power Commission, is a resident of
the City of Orillia, and receives power through the distribution system is intervening on his own
behalf and on behalf of the residents who also receive power through the distribution system.

4. The sale is not in the best interests of the residents and general service customers which the
distribution system now serves, because the amount being paid for the system by the applicant
is significantly below its actual value. This sale will ultimately result in the residents and general
service customers paying much higher rates than if the sale were not to occur.

5. Mr. Kehoe and the Commission seek costs in this application pursuant to the Board's Rules.
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